
 

February 19, 2020 
 
Environment and Transportation Committee 
Maryland House of Delegates 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
RE: Support for HB 445 - Animal Welfare - Declawing Cats - Prohibited Acts 
 
Dear Chairman Barve, Vice Chair Stein, and members of the Committee, 
 

The Humane Society of the United States, the nation’s largest animal protection organization, 

supports passage of Hb 445 which would end the practice of declawing cats in Maryland. 

Convenience declawing of cats is already illegal in New York State and in eight California cities, 

including Los Angeles and San Francisco, and the city and county of Denver, Colorado. 

Australia, Brazil, much of Europe and many Canadian provinces also prohibit non-therapeutic 

declawing. 

Declawing is a medical procedure with serious implications that involves the amputation of the 

last bone of each toe. If performed on a human being, it would be equivalent to cutting off 

each finger (and toe) at the last knuckle. It is an unnecessary surgery, most often performed to 

address convenience issues such as problem scratching of household furniture and it provides 

no medical benefit whatsoever to the cat. 

Declawing of cats is not fully condoned by any veterinary medical association. A multitude of 

veterinarians across Maryland and the country refuse to perform this procedure on ethical 

grounds, citing that it is an invasive convenience surgery. In the last few years both the 

American Animal Hospital Association (AAHA) and American Association of Feline Practitioners 

(AAFP) strengthened their position statements against declawing, with the AAHA now asserting 

that it “strongly opposes the declawing of domestic cats.” The Humane Society Veterinary 

Medical Association (HSVMA) opposes any surgical procedure—including declawing—done 

solely for the convenience of the caregiver and yielding no medical benefit to the companion 

animal. 

 
This surgery can be extremely painful and may lead to life-long health risks and complications, 

including behavioral abnormalities such as litter-box aversion and increased biting. These 

conditions often lead to owner surrender of declawed cats and place financial burdens on 

already-strained shelters and often, the taxpayer. 

On behalf of our members and supporters in Maryland, the HSUS supports passage of HB 445, 

a humane bill which will protect the health and well-being of family pets.  

Sincerely, 
  

 
Emily Hovermale 
Maryland and Delaware State Director 

  

https://www.aaha.org/about-aaha/aaha-position-statements/declawing/
https://www.aaha.org/about-aaha/aaha-position-statements/declawing/
http://www.catvets.com/guidelines/position-statements/declawing
http://www.catvets.com/guidelines/position-statements/declawing


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


